
CURRY COUNTY CRUISERS MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES
Sunday, January 14th , 2024

CALLED to ORDER:
     Motion was made to open the meeting by Mike King and seconded by Darin Torrance.  All 
approved.  None opposed.  The motion passed.  President, Lori Connelly, opened the meeting at 
1:30pm at the Heron Ridge Apts Community Room in Brookings.

OLD BUSINESS:
     Copies of the minutes were emailed to members.  Lori reviewed them aloud to the present 
members.  Nancy Wilson motioned to accept the minutes as is.  Pam Williams seconded the 
motion.  All approved.  No one opposed.  The motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS:
     Lori read the January Birthdays of our members.  HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

     New members were announced and welcomed.  New members Mark and Lea Newcomb were 
present.  WELCOME, Mark & Lea! 

     Treasury Report:  Roger Mitchell gave the Financial Report:
          Previous balance as of the December meeting =   $11,098.00
               Current Checking Account balance  =  $  2600.81
               Current Savings Account balance     =      8498.24
               For Donations                                     =         510.50
               Current Ownership Account             =           57.66
                                      Grand Total                  =  $11,667.21

     Total paid members currently  = 23 for 2024

     Committee Report:  Thanks to Jim Haggerty for the gift bags, Pam Williams for garbage bags
and Laura Brown for picking up our empty Volunteer spots at the Nature's Coastal Holidays.
     We still need a Silent Auction person to organize those prizes for our Car Show. 
     Ken Miller will be absent this year.  Who is willing to take his place with the Judges? ...Mike 
King offered to take his spot.  Ken will do all the work before the show, securing judges.  Thank 
you, Mike (and Ken)! 
     We need an RV for judges to meet and for scoring....Jim Wilson has offered their RV and can 
bring it on Friday 5/24.  Thank you, Jim & Nancy! 
     We also need and additional presenter of awards along with Mike King.

     Lori explained the Sponsors paperwork and passed out materials to those that have already 
signed up to help.  Call (530) 739-9717,  text or email (connellyt@sisqtel.net) her with any 
questions.  CCC cards were passed out to give to sponsors.  Add your name and cell #.  
Remember to ask any potential sponsors if they have already been approached by another car 
club member, so we can avoid duplication.  We can go out anytime to get sponsors.  Our goal is to
collect $15k.  We can use the stamped envelopes to give to the sponsors, if needed, but remember, 
stamps are pricey these days!

     



Sponsor Report by Lori:  Our Platinum Sponsor is, again, Zola's on the Water
                                                 The Gold Sponsor is Dairy Queen
                                                 The Silver Sponsor is Golder's Napa Auto Parts
     Car Show Flyers were completed and handed out to all members present.
   
     T-shirts and Hoody artwork were done by Kevin Jones.  Curtis Wohlgemuth will help order 
them for us.  Thank you, Kevin & Curtis! 
     
     At the next meeting, those co-ordinators helping with the Car Show or Parade will give a 
report of progress or needs each meeting until the last meeting in May.

     Curtis offered to make business cards with the interested member's vehicle on it.  See Curtis 
for pricing and more information.  Thank you, Curtis!

     Show-n-Shines/ Cruise-ins:
           Mike King is the new co-ordinator.  
                 Saturday, 1/27, in the Harbor Rite Aid parking lot, 1pm – 3pm.
                 Sunday,    1/28, at the Del Norte Fairgrounds 3pm – 5pm with the Northern Knights
          Mike will be giving us monthly updates on future Show-n-Shines/Cruise-ins at each 
meeting.  Thank you, Mike!

     Winchuck Fire Dept. Chief, Mike Lancaster, has asked our club if we would like to bring 
about 12 vehicles to participate in their First Curry County Chiefs Chili Cook-off, at Salmon Run
Golf Course, on Saturday, March 9th, 3pm – 7pm.  Looking for club approval for Mike K to make
further arrangements.  How many are interested?  Mike will contact the Fire Chief and give us 
further info at next meeting. 

     Lori asks that everyone check our website, currycountycruisers.com, to see if photos of your 
cars are posted.  Send any photos to Mike Luther for posting (currycruisers@gmail.com).

     Club dues are due by the end of January.  Thanks to all that have paid so far!  

MISCELLANEOUS:
     Suggestion made to promote company of sponsors.  Roger suggests to use the sponsor's 
advertising.
     Banks do not donate.  

50/50 DRAWING:
     Today's winner is Ron Stevens, who won $47.50.  Congratulations, Ron!

Thank you to all who gave to our Food Bank!

NEXT MEETING:
     Our next meeting is Sunday, February 18th. 

CLOSE of MEETING:
     Ron motioned to close the meeting.  Curtis seconded the motion.  All agreed. None opposed.
Lori called the meeting to a close at 2:01pm.
      Notes taken by Jennie Mitchell.  Secretary, Ronnie Orcutt, typed the Minutes up.

mailto:currycruisers@gmail.com

